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1. Welcome  
Participants introduced themselves. 
2. Status Results of TPB Survey For Annual Reporting  on Operational  Activities
My. Jim Yin reported to the group the status of the Annual Reporting on Traffic Signal Operational Activities. The signal survey form was distributed to the jurisdictions several weeks ago. To date, Mr. Yin received most of the feedbacks except a couple of jurisdictions.
My. Yin initially assembled the feedback into three folders, Virginia, Maryland and DC. Each folder contained all feedbacks from that jurisdiction. More error checking need to be done. Also My. Yin distributed the sample of the compiled information based on the feedback.
Mr. Meese pointed out that the numbers on the compiled sheet might not be correct at this time. The wording on the sheet needs to be modified.  

Mr. Doug Hansen stated it was necessary to make the number as precise as possible and it was not necessary to list the numbers by jurisdiction since the report is not to compare jurisdiction to jurisdiction. 

The group discussed the definition of the optimization of the traffic signal and agreed to put the definition on the report.

Mr. Hansen mentioned that when the region did the TERM  the first time, the region didn’t provide the data related to the emission, however the regional emission data appeared in the TERM report. Mr. Meese replied that the TERM analyzer in the COG created an assumption methodology  of how much of the pollution would occur for any given speed adjustment on the road. They used the air quality approved modeling process to make the assumption based on the number of the optimizations on the traffic signals not from any output of Synchro or any other traffic signal timing modeling. So during the last year TERM survey, COG didn’t collect any data associated to the emission and/or pollutions. 
In response to the funding question that arose within the working group, Mr. Hansen suggested the funding issue might be on the future signal group meeting agenda.

3.  Baltimore-Washington Regional Signal Forum  
Mr. Andy Meese spoke to the hand out. It was proposed that the Baltimore Metropolitan and Washington Metropolitan joint Signal Form meeting would be held on March 14, 2007. Mr. Meese introduced the last forum meeting format and some interesting topics. Mr. Meese asked for some volunteers from the group to join with Baltimore to form the program. Doug Hansen, Ed Jones and Mike Kinney volunteer to work with Baltimore forks to prepare the forum. 
4. Update on WMATA Bus Conference  
Mr. Eric Hu of WMATA reported the first meeting of the traffic management group for the Bus Conference would be October 4th, 2006. The purpose of the meeting is to encourage traffic engineers, and ITS people to share ideas with transit people, the WMATA would conduct the BRT Corridor study and TSP study soon.  WMATA finished the  K street study two years ago. DDOT would implement the project once they have funding. WMATA did a couple of site TSP studies, however the study didn’t show much impact to the traffic.  
